
                                                       

 

December 2020 

Newsletter of Fairlington Glen 

The Glen Echo 

The Glen Echo is published month-

ly. Our editor is always looking for 

ideas or input. Please e-mail him at 

jasonyianilos@yahoo.com. 

The Glen Echo is published online each month on the Glen’s 

website, at https://www.fairlingtonglen.com.  To be notified by e-

mail when the latest edition is published, with a link to the news-

letter, sign up for Glen Alerts via the Glen’s website.  Your e-mail 

address will be used only for official Glen business.   

New Volunteers Always Needed 

This community can only continue to be such a vibrant and lively place to live by having its residents volun-

teer to serve. Fresh eyes are always needed to help steer the direction of the Glen into the future. As this year 

winds down, please resolve to be aware of the many volunteer opportunities here at home. 

Board members must be co-owners and serve three-year terms. This requires a two-hour monthly formal 

Board meeting at the Fairlington Community Center. Between meetings, Board members interact with Glen 

residents, co-owners, our property manager, and our onsite manager. Day-to-day details of our community are 

handled by the property manager, the onsite manager, and the onsite staff.  It may help to have some familiari-

ty with Glen fiscal and policy matters, and it helps to have an open mind, a penchant for conflict resolution, 

and a willingness to take responsibility for decisions. 

Co-owners and renters may also consider serving on a committee or as a court representative. The Glen is an 

excellent neighborhood with residents of all ages and backgrounds. Prior volunteers have assured that today 

we continue to live in a beautiful, well-maintained community. You’re invested in the Glen, so take the next 

step to volunteer! 

Top 5 Reasons to Volunteer 

1. Protect your self-interests and property values. Maintain the quality of life in the community. 

2. Be sociable. Meet your neighbors, make friends, and exchange opinions. 

3. Give back. Repay a little of what’s been done for you. 

4. Have fun! It is fun accomplishing good things with your neighbors. 

5. Try some altruism. Improve society by helping others.  

Jay Yianilos / Editor  
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Latest News From The Board 

The Fairlington Glen Board of Directors held  their monthly mee�ng on Tuesday, November 10, 2020, online 

via Zoom.  Here are some of the highlights. 

APPROVED 

Moved to ra�fy the decision to award the landscape contract to Professional Grounds, Inc. in the amount of 

$86,478.84 for 2021 with an op�on to extend to years 2022 and 2023 in the amount of $88,208.42 annually.  

Moved to approve a pool management contract with Atlan�c Pool Service, Inc. for 2021 - 2023.  Our fees 

will be rising steeply from this year as shown in the following: 

 

2020 - $39,899 / 2021 - $43,500 / 2022 - $47,850 / 2023 - $50,700 
  

Atlan�c has been an efficient operator, and the level of service will remain virtually the same; so Atlan�c is 

probably correct in a7ribu�ng its fee increases to pending increases in the Virginia minimum wage. 

 

Moved to authorize the management agent to work with the tennis commi7ee chair to solicit a bid for re-

surfacing of the single tennis court and repairing the basketball court sinkhole & resurfacing that court. 

Moved to approve a contract with District Clean for temporary maintenance work effec�ve immediately to 

support onsite staff while one staffer is on leave. 

NOTE 

Landscape chair Tina Collier noted that she has purchased a number of shrubs and trees to be planted in the 

Glen, but are temporarily being stored in the pool enclosure.  She is working with the management agent 

and the onsite manager to find a bonded and licensed company to do the plan�ng. 

The next monthly Board mee�ng is scheduled on Tuesday, December 15, 2020, at 6:30pm.  The Fairlington Commu-

nity Center will remain closed as part of Arlington County’s emergency response due to COVID-19, so the mee�ng 

will be held virtually via Zoom.  Details to access the mee�ng will be announced as we get closer to the date. 

 

Holiday Gree�ngs 

 The holiday season is upon us, and the Fairlington 

Glen Board of Directors wishes you and yours a Mer-

ry Christmas, Happy Hanukkah, and a Happy New 

Year. May this holiday season be safe and joyous for 

you, your family, and your friends.  
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Glen Elects New Board for 2021 
At Fairlington Glen’s Annual Meeting on Thursday, November 12, 2020, a quorum (40% of the vot-
ing interest) was reached and the election results were announced. 

Susan Hunchar was elected to the Board of Directors for a term of three years by a vote of 28.9% 
of the voting interest (87.1% of the votes cast). 

Maynard Dixon was elected to the Board of Directors for a term of three years by a vote of 25.2% 
of the voting interest (75.8% of the votes cast). 

In addition, the 2021 budget was approved by a vote of 36.7% of the voting interest (90% of the 
votes cast) and the minutes of the 2019 Annual Meeting were approved by a vote of 40% of the 
voting interest (100% of the votes cast). 

Thank you to Bill Layer for his service and volunteerism to the community. 

Also, this year the Association solicited feedback from the community as to whether or not lawn 
chairs should be allowed to remain in the grass areas in front of the units during the warmer 
months of the year.  The majority of the co-owners who voted answered with NO.  Therefore, the 
Board will not be moving forward with this endeavor. 

Congratulations to the four winners of the Annual Meeting raffle sponsored by Cardinal Manage-
ment Group, Inc.  Oscar Ruiz, Jason Ford, Conway Miller, and Miranda “Joy” Bickelhaupt each re-
ceived a $25 gift card in the mail. 

Immediately following the Annual Meeting, the new Board held an organizational meeting to 
choose its new officers for 2021. They are: 

Charlie Robbins, President / 703-907-9842 / cbrobbins63@gmail.com 

Jeremy Wiedemann, Vice President / 323-434-3260 / 
jmwiedemann.fairlington.glen@gmail.com  

Susan Hunchar, Secretary / 703-402-3228 / susanhunchar.fairlingtonglen@gmail.com 

Maynard Dixon, Treasurer / 703-909-4562 / maynarddixon@verizon.net 

TJ Doyle, At-Large Member / 202-306-5291 / tj.doyle.fairlington.glen@gmail.com  

 

Charlie Robbins Jeremy Wiedemann Maynard Dixon Susan Hunchar TJ Doyle 
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Schedule of Monthly Fees for 2021 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

How to Pay Your Monthly Fee 
Cardinal Management will send out the 2021 payment coupon books to co-
owners who are not signed up for direct debit of their accounts.  If you do 
not receive your coupon booklet by 12/20/20, please contact Cardinal at 
703-569-5797.  Co-owners who choose this method simply mail their cou-
pon and check to Cardinal each month.     

Co-owners can also choose to authorize Cardinal to directly debit their bank accounts 
for the payment of monthly fees by filling out the form on page 5 of this newsletter 
and mailing it to Cardinal at the address noted on the form with a voided check.  This 
free automatic debit seems to be the easiest method for most in the Glen.  As noted 
on the form, the direct debit authorization will remain in effect, and will be adjusted 
automatically by Cardinal each year to reflect changed fee levels, until you provide 
written notification of its termination.   

Some co-owners may have automatic bill arrangements with their banks (without di-
rectly debiting their account by Cardinal).  In this case, you should update these ar-
rangements with your bank to reflect the new fee levels.   

Cardinal also allows you to pay each month online through their website, although 
there are service charges involved with each transaction.  For more information, 
please go to http://www.cardinalmanagementgroup.com/make-payments.  

 

 

  UNIT TYPE       % OWNERSHIP       2021 MONTHLY FEE     

    Arlington           .00379             $554     

    Barcroft (I)         .00243          $355   

      Barcroft (E)         .00250         $365  

       Braddock (I)        .00195         $285  

       Braddock (E)       .00202         $295  

       Clarendon (I)      .00297         $434  

       Clarendon (E)     .00304         $444  

       Dominion          .00351         $513  

       Edgewood (I)   .00263         $384  

     Edgewood (E)      .00270         $395  

       (I = inside unit / E = end unit)    
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AGREEMENT FOR PRE-AUTHORIZED PAYMENTS   

 

Association/Community Name ___________________________________________________________  

Unit Address__________________________________________________________________________  

I, the owner of the unit address above, authorize Cardinal Management Group, Inc., on behalf of the Associ-

ation, to initiate debit entries in the amount of my Association assessment from the account indicated below. 

I also authorize the Financial Institution named below to debit same to such account. 

   

Financial Institution Name_______________________________________________________________  

Routing No. _______________________________Account No. _________________________________   

  

This authority is to remain in full force and effect until the Association and the Financial Institution have re-

ceived written notification from me of its termination in such time and manner as to afford the Association 
and the Financial Institution a reasonable opportunity to act upon the request. I further understand that pay-

ments will be deducted from my account between the first and tenth of each month in which the assessment 

is due, and should my payment be returned for any reason, I understand that I can be terminated from the 

program and I will be charged a $75.00 administrative fee.  A VOIDED CHECK (NOT DEPOSIT SLIP) 

MUST BE ATTACHED. 

 

IMPORTANT NOTE:  VERIFICATION OF ENROLLMENT INTO THE DIRECT DEBIT PROGRAM 

WILL BE SENT VIA EMAIL.  PLEASE BE SURE TO INCLUDE YOUR EMAIL ADDRESS BE-

LOW. 

Name(s)________________________________________________________________________ 

Email Address (where verification will be sent)

______________________________________________ 

Date_______________________ Signed (Owner)_______________________________________ 

   

Please return this form with a voided check to: 

 Cardinal Management Group, Inc., 4330 Prince William Parkway, Suite 201 

Woodbridge, VA 22192.   

  

I prefer to receive my notification by mail.  Please mail my notification to: 

Mailing Address______________________________________ City/State/Zip_____________________________   
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Please Note Holiday Schedule Changes  

Live Christmas Tree & Wreath Recycling 
After the holidays, Capitol Services of Virginia will offer four days to collect/

recycle live Christmas trees and wreaths - your ONLY chances to dispose of 

your live tree or wreath for recycling purposes. 

Please remove all lights, decorations, tinsel, and the tree stand.  Take your 

tree or wreath to the curb near the entrance to your court where recycling is 

normally collected.  Pick ups will take place on the following four mornings:  

Tuesday, January 5 & Thursday, January 7  

Tuesday, January 12 & Thursday, January 14  

If you choose not to recycle your live Christmas tree or wreath, you may put these items out with 

your regular household trash.  In this case, trees and wreaths will be burned. 

   

Thanks again for your attention to these important matters.  Happy Holidays!  

 

TRASH & RECYCLING  

No trash service on Christmas or New Year’s Day - Capitol Services of Virginia, our trash and re-

cycling contractor, will be closed on both Christmas and New Year’s Day.  Please do NOT leave 

trash out for pick up on either of these mornings.  Regular household trash service will resume as 

scheduled on Saturday, December 26 and Saturday, January 2.  

There will be no changes this year to the weekly recycling schedule. 

 

STAFF/MANAGEMENT HOURS 

Both Cardinal Management Group and our maintenance staff (Nelson Ordoñez and María Cas-

tro) will be on a holiday schedule during Christmas and New Year’s.  Please make note of the fol-

lowing changes:  

Thursday, December 24 - Early Closing at 12:30pm  

Friday, December 25 - OFF  

Thursday, December 31 - Early Closing at 12:30pm  

Friday, January 1 - OFF 
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Glen Tennis Court Gets a Bench 

Carol Goodloe (Court 10) was kind enough to purchase and do-

nate a bench for the single tennis court in memory of her late 

husband, Dick Kennedy. 

Dick was an original buyer of a unit in the Meadows in 1975, and 

Carol joined him aFer they married in 1981.  They moved to the 

Glen in 1987 aFer their first son, Clark, was born.  Hank, their 

second son, was born in 1989. 

Avid tennis players, Dick and Carol gave the court lots of use 

over the years.  Dick died in January of this year.  As you can 

see in the picture on the right, the bench has a dedica�on 

plaque in memory of Dick. 

Carol invites all Glen tennis players to enjoy the new bench. 

Reminder: Turn Off Outside Water 

With cold weather here, it is �me to turn off the outside water faucets, remove your garden hoses, and 

open the outside spigots for the winter...in case you haven’t done so already.  Hoses should be brought 

inside for the winter. 

In most units, the front water spigot shutoff is located above the water heater and the back water spigot 

shutoff is under the kitchen sink.  However, in B Buildings the lower units’ front and back water spigot 

shutoff is in the laundry room above the water heater. 

Please take the �me now to find and label your water spigot turnoffs so you’ll always be prepared.  

Fairlington Blood Drive is December 9 & 10 

If you are healthy and eligible to donate blood, then you are invited to the 

Fairlington Friends of Children’s Na�onal Hospital Blood Drive on Wednes-

day, December 9 and Thursday, December 10.  This blood drive, which is 

sponsored by the Fairlington Ci�zens Associa�on (FCA) and Fairlington 

Cares, will be held from 10:00am to 3:00pm each day at the Fairlington 

Community Center at 3308 S. Stafford Street. 

Dona�ons will be taken by appointment only, though.  And spots are already limited.  For more infor-

ma�on, visit the FCA website at www.fca-fairlington.org. 

It’s very important that you keep your appointment to ensure they supply Children’s Na�onal with the 

maximum amount of blood we can, given the limited number of spots due to COVID-19 precau�ons. 
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Glen Prepares for Winter 
Winter doesn’t officially begin until December 21, but preparations for wintry weather began in the 
early fall here in the Glen.    

Our onsite staff has plenty of ice melt and sand on hand, which is stored in the maintenance shop.  
Ice melt products are used on sidewalks and walkways to residences.  Sand alone will be used on 
our brick stoops from now on to prevent erosion to the structures.  The snow blade has been at-
tached to the tractor to help clear sidewalks as soon as the forecast calls for wintry weather.  And 
our snow blower is ready for action.    

In October the Board approved a proposal from NVM Contractors for snow plowing/ sanding ser-
vices on an as-needed basis for our courtyard parking lots.  NVM has been our contractor in years 
past, and they do terrific work clearing the Glen during snowstorms.      

The association provides limited snow removal from parking areas and sidewalks.  Contractors and 
onsite staff begin work as soon as is reasonably possible after significant snow accumulations.  
Keep in mind, though, the contractors and onsite staff do NOT live in the Glen.  It has to be safe 
for them to travel here from their homes.      

The Board encourages residents to contribute to snow removal in the areas around their units and 
parking lots AND to help elderly residents by shoveling snow from areas near their homes. 

Holiday Decorating Reminder     
The holiday season is underway, and therefore it’s a good time to remind all co-owners and resi-
dents about outdoor decorations.  Holiday, seasonal, and special occasion decorations are permit-
ted on unit window sills, on doors, or in close proximity to the unit.  However, all decorations are to 
be removed within a reasonable period of time after the event has occurred. 

It’s beginning to look a lot like Christmas, as evidenced by this holiday decoration display in Court 4. Neighbors from throughout 

Fairlington have been driving by each night to get a glimpse of these huge inflatables. 
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Glass Recycling in Arlington 
With Capitol Services of Virginia, our trash and recycling 
contractor, no longer accepting glass for recycling purposes, 
Arlington County offers a number of solutions for its resi-
dents. 
 
For glass jars and bottles plus mixed paper, cardboard, plas-
tic containers, and metal cans, please visit: 
 
1.  The Trades Center Recycling Drop-Off Center - the clos-
est location to Fairlington 
2.  Quincy Park Recycling Drop-Off Center 
 
For just glass jars and bottles, recycle those items at these locations: 
 
1.  Aurora Hills Community Center / Branch Library 
2.  Lee Community Center 
3.  Madison Community Center (moved from Cherrydale on July 10, 2020) 

 
Glass that is dropped off at these Arlington County sites is 
crushed in Fairfax County for recycling in landscaping and 
other projects around Northern Virginia and also sold for 
manufacturing new glass products.   
 
If you choose not to recycle glass items, they may be 
placed in your household garbage bags. 
 
For more information, visit https://
recycling.arlingtonva.us/recycling-drop-centers. 
 
 

 

Santa Claus is Coming to Fairlington 
 
Thanks to Arlington County Fire Station 9, Santa will ride again this year in 
Fairlington to continue the annual tradition. 
 
The route and the protocol for this year’s event will be a little different 
than in the past due to COVID precautions, but you can still wave and 
cheer Santa and his crew of elves as they make their way through Fair-
lington on Saturday, December 12. 
 
The crew will start in the Abingdon Elementary School parking lot at 3035 S. Abing-
don Street in North Fairlington.  The trucks will gather shortly before 2:00pm.  Please 
note the earlier starting time.  The current plan is for Santa to do a “walk and wave” 
around the parking lot to his young Fairlington fans who will be waving back from a 
distance.  As a reminder, please wear a mask.  No candy canes will be handed out. 
 
The route will end at the Fairlington Community Center, 3308 S. Stafford Street, with 
another 15-minute “walk and wave” with Santa. 

Drop glass recycling into the hole. 

Look for glass recycling sites like this.  
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How to Protect Vehicles & Valuables 
Arlington County Police  have said that vehicle-related property crimes, such as motor vehicle theft, 

larcenies from auto, and vehicle tampering, are often crimes of opportunity.  Thieves are looking for 

easy, low effort opportunities to steal from hardworking members of the public and targeting vehi-

cles with unsecured doors and windows. 

Several suspects, often riding in a stolen vehicle, drive through Arlington neighborhoods looking for 

crimes of opportunity.  As the driver proceeds slowly down the street, several accomplices exit the 

vehicle and check door handles of vehicles parked in the area.  The suspects enter vehicles, in 

most cases, that are found to be unlocked with the goal of stealing valuables and those vehicles 

with keys left inside.  These incidents typically occur during overnight or early morning hours. 

No matter where you live, follow these crime prevention tips to help reduce the likelihood for crimi-

nal activity.  Never assume your home or neighborhood is immune from criminal activity as crimi-

nals will purposely seek out homes or neighborhoods that are believed to be easy targets. 

 Be aware of your surroundings. 

 Park in well-lit areas and always activate the exterior lights at your home. 

 Close and lock all windows and doors when you park.  Double click the lock button on the key 

fob to receive a confirmation beep/chirp or pull on the door handle to verify it’s locked. 

 Take ALL valuables out of your vehicle. 

 Never leave your keys, key fobs, or valet keys in your vehicle.  This includes keys to a second-

ary vehicle and/or house keys. 

 Never leave the immediate area while your vehicle is running, even if for just a short time. 

 Consider installing effective home surveillance cameras. Be mindful, though, that if a home sur-

veillance system captures a larceny from auto in progress, they do not always provide the over-

whelming evidence needed to prosecute a case. 

 Participate in the 9:00pm Routine and encourage your family, friends, and neighbors to do so 

too. 

Arlington County Police officers proactively patrol Arling-

ton’s neighborhoods to identify and prevent criminal activ-

ity.  The department’s efforts are enhanced by the active 

involvement of residents who report suspicious activity.  

These efforts by the public aid the police and help to 

make our neighborhoods a safer place to live and to work. 

Residents observing suspicious activity should contact the Arlington County Police Department’s 

non-emergency number at 703-558-2222.  If you see a suspect in your vehicle, do not approach 

them and dial 9-1-1 immediately. 
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Help is Needed to Fill the Cruiser 

More Arlington households are in a financial crisis this year than ever before, so please help your neigh-

bors in need this holiday season by dona�ng new, unwrapped toys during the Arlington County Police 

Department’s sixth annual Fill the Cruiser Holiday Toy Drive. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This year, with families impacted by the COVID-19 pandemic, the need for dona�ons may be greater 

than ever, and your generosity helps to ensure the holidays are bright for some of our most vulnerable 

community members - children in need. 

Officers will collect new, unwrapped toys for children ages newborn to 17 at the following loca�ons: 

Tuesday, December 1 from 5:00 to 7:00pm at Our Lady of Lourdes Catholic Church - 830 

23rd Street S. 

Wednesday, December 2 from 5:00 to 7:00pm at Arlington Assembly of God - 4501 N. 

Pershing Drive 

Upon arrival, stay in your vehicle un�l you reach the unloading areas.  Officers will be on hand to re-

move dona�ons from vehicles.  

Due to COVID-19 considera�ons, they will only accept toys at these predetermined loca�ons.  Toys will 

be distributed by the police department to community organiza�ons throughout the month.   

Local Businesses Con�nue to Need Help & Support 

As the COVID-19 pandemic con�nues, so does the need to help support our strug-

gling local businesses.  Maybe that means ordering take out from your favorite 

nearby restaurant or shopping in your favorite nearby store (or on their website). 

These businesses were celebrated on Small Business Saturday (November 28, 

2020), but the truth is they need our help every day.  Thanks for doing whatever 

you can to help our local businesses through these tough �mes. 
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How to Be a Secret Santa in Arlington 
You can make the holiday season a little happier for some of Arlington County’s most vulnerable 
residents by taking part in the 2020 Secret Santa Program.  County residents are being asked once 
again this year to donate gift cards from area stores to help COVID-impacted households, needy 
families, people with disabilities, seniors with low income, and children in foster care to buy gifts or 
food this holiday season. 

Arlington households hardest hit by the pandemic will receive gift cards for food and other necessi-
ties.  

Arlington has nearly 100 children in foster care, and most are teens.  It’s nearly impossible to get 
the right gift for a teenager, so gift cards are the best option.  

For families struggling to put food on the table, having the money to purchase even modest holi-
day gifts is difficult.  Plus, many older Arlingtonians and members of the community with disabili-
ties who are without family and on a fixed income find it difficult to make ends meet.  Your gifts 
will help to bring smiles to the faces of the vulnerable members of the community.    

Gift cards will be distributed by the County’s Department of Human Services to more than 1,000 
needy individuals in the community.  The cards should be of no more than $25 in value, but Secret 
Santas may send multiple gift card donations.  Cards from grocery stores, drug stores, clothing 
stores, and department stores are encouraged.  All gifts should include the value of the card (if it’s 
not already printed on the card). 

This year, through a partnership with Volunteer Arlington, you may donate online via secure credit 
card payments here: https://volunteer.leadercenter.org/civicrm/contribute/transact?reset=1&id=4 

Checks are also welcome - payable to Arlington County Treasurer/Secret Santa.  The Department 
of Human Services will use your donation to purchase gift cards.  Remember, all donations are tax 
deductible.  

Make your donation by De-
cember 18 by sending gift 

cards/checks to:    

Secret Santa Program    

c/o Kurt Larrick, Arlington 
County Department of Hu-

man Services    

2100 Washington Blvd., 
4th floor    

Arlington, VA  22204    

 

Please include your return address so the County can send you a thank you note and 
tax receipt   
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Fairlington Ornaments Available Now 
Looking for a gift for a neighbor this holiday season?  Or simply 
looking to add a little Fairlington to your Christmas tree?  Then be 
sure to pick up this special edition Fairlington ornament. 

The Fairlington Citizens Association (FCA) and the Fairlington Histor-
ical Society (FHS) are once again selling Fairlington brass-plated or-
naments for $10 each. 

Because of the pandemic, FCA is accepting online orders ONLY for 
this must-have Fairlington ornament.  You may place your order 
online using Pay Pal or a major credit card at www.fca-
fairlington.org.   

You may pick up your order at the Fairlington Villages Management Office at 3001 S. Abingdon 
Street in North Fairlington during regular business hours.  But please contact the office ahead of 
time to schedule your visit as management is limiting the number of people inside the front office 
at any one time.  You may call the office at 703-379-1440. 

If you have any further questions, please contact FCA Secretary Rebecca Sayres by email at rebec-
ca@fcafairlington.org. 

Fairlington Architect’s Map Reproduction 
Perhaps you’ve noticed the sepia toned 
map of the Fairlington community hang-
ing in the North Fairlington Community 
Center. 

The original map was probably prepared 
c. 1943 by architect Kenneth Franzheim 
for the Defense Homes Corporation and 
subsequently revised for Fairmac, the 
firm that managed the post-World War II 
rental community from 1947 to 1972.  
The map was updated by CBI Fairmac, 
the firm that oversaw its conversion to 
condominiums in 1972-1978, and later 
revised by the Fairlington Historical Society (FHS) to better define the villages. 

FHS is now making 36” x 24” reproductions on matte poster paper available for purchase for $50 
each, shipping included. 

Go to www.fairlingtonhistoricalsociety.org and select “publications and tours.”  Download the Fair-
lington Architect’s Map order form, print it, and mail your form and check, payable to FHS, to: 

Fairlington Historical Society 

2776 Arlington Mill Drive, #150 

Arlington, VA  22206 



14                                                      

 

Fairlington Glen Contact List (December 2020) 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS   

President  Charlie Robbins  3534 S. Stafford   703-907-9842 cbrobbins63@gmail.com 

Vice President Jeremy Wiedemann  4172 S. 36th  323-434-3260 jmwiedemann.fairlington.glen@gmail.com 

Treasurer                   Maynard Dixon           4316 S. 35th                                 703-379-9786              MaynardDixon@verizon.net 

Secretary                   Susan Hunchar  4327 S. 36th  703-402-3228  susanhunchar.fairlingtonglen@gmail.com 

At Large  TJ Doyle   4134 S. 36th  202-306-5291  tj.doyle.fairlington.glen@gmail.com 

COURT REPRESENTATIVES GROUP (CRG)          

Chair   Michael Wells (Court 7)  

1 (27 units)  Allison Merhaut 3507B S. Stafford  412-996-7518 allison.merhaut@gmail.com 

2 (26)  Thora Stanwood 3551 S. Stafford, #A1    thorastanwood@gmail.com 

3 (27)  Daniel Oakley 3561 S. Stafford  704-996-2231 daoakley@gmail.com 

4 (23)  Jason Ford  4129 S. 36th  314-495-6525 jkeepgoing@gmail.com 

5 (17)  Florence Ferraro 4118 S. 36th, #B2  703-927-6950 fdferraro1@verizon.net 

6 (24)  Jeremy Wiedemann 4172 S. 36th  323-434-3260 jmwiedemann.fairlington.glen@gmail.com 

7 (16)  Michael Wells 4208 S. 36th  571-429-1018 mike_8453@yahoo.com 

8 (16)  Barbara Dean 4206 S. 36th  703-379-1368 mauriceverda807715@yahoo.com 

9 (22)  Roxanne Sykes 3513 S. Utah  703-567-4865 roxannesykes@comcast.net 

10 (25)  Carol Goodloe 4343 S. 36th  703-379-7260 cagoodloe@comcast.net 

11 (22)  VOLUNTEER NEEDED 

12 (22)  Lori Derkay 3566 S. Stafford  703-379-2895 lori.derkay@outlook.com 

13 (23)  Charlie Robbins 3534 S. Stafford  703-907-9842 cbrobbins63@gmail.com                  

14 (14)  Ellen McDermott 4206 S. 35th  703-575-7864 ellenmcdermott@yahoo.com   

15 (36)  Mike Hahn 4270 S. 35th, #A2  703-578-3138 mhahn10262@cs.com 

16 (12)  Maynard Dixon 4316 S. 35th  703-379-9786 maynarddixon@verizon.net 

COORDINATORS and COMMITTEE CHAIRS       

Archivist  Maynard Dixon 4316 S. 35th  703-379-9786 maynarddixon@verizon.net 

Basketball                   Patrick Murray 4144 S. 36th  703-945-5224 pgmurray@att.net 

Finance  Maynard Dixon           4316 S. 35th                                 703-379-9786              maynarddixon@verizon.net 

Glen Echo  Jay Yianilos       jasonyianilos@yahoo.com            

Landscape                   Tina Collier  3581 S. Staddord, #A1 864-325-9004 glenlandscaping@gmail.com  

Pool  (co-chairs) Lori Derkay 3566 S. Stafford  703-379-2895 lori.derkay@outlook.com 

  Carol Goodloe 4343 S. 36th  703-379-7260 cagoodloe@comcast.net 

Tennis  Will Smith  3525 S Utah  703-578-1076 willregina@verizon.net                    

Variance  Greg Lukmire 4234 S 35th   703-578-4844 glukmire@verizon.net 

Yahoo  Alison Trimble 4280 S 35th  703-931-7096 alisont@comcast.net  

Onsite Staff María Castro and Nelson Ordoñez                   703-820-9567              fairlingtonglenstaff@hotmail.com  

Property Manager Candace Lewis, Cardinal Management Agent                 703-565-5244             c.lewis@cardinalmanagementgroup.com 

Onsite Manager Ben Mengstab    703-820-9567 b.mengstab@cardinalmanagementgroup.com 

 

EMERGENCY  NUMBER   (after business hours and on weekends and holidays)  866-370-2989 

NOTE:  The Glen does not retain contractors for, or allow staff to undertake, repairs that are a co-owner responsibility under its Bylaws (such 

as sink back ups), absent emergency where the co-owner is unable to act (disabled, out-of-town, etc.). 
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December 2020 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 2 3 4 5 

Bulk 

Trash 

Pick Up 

6 7 8 

 

9 10 11 

 

12 

Santa’s 

Ride Thru 

Fairlington 

13 14 15 

Board 

Meeting - 

6:30pm    

16 17 18 19 

20 21 22 23 24 25 

 

26 

27 28 29 30 31 
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January 2021 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 2 

Bulk Trash 

Pick Up 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

10 11 12 

Board 

Meeting - 

6:30pm    

13 14 15 16 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

31       


